
 

   
University of Colorado Design Review Board 

Meeting Notes 
 
 

Date: Friday, August 31, 2018 
Time: 8:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. 
Location: Presidents Conference Room, 1800 Grant Street, Denver, Colorado, or 
 By GoToMeeting/Confence Call 
 
 
DRB members present:  Don Brandes; Sarah Brown; Michael Winters; Cheri Gerou (ex 
officio); and Carolyn Fox, campus DRB member for the University of Colorado Colorado Springs 
campus (“CU Colorado Springs”).   
 
Others in attendance not otherwise noted: 
Linda Money, CU Real Estate Services, CU System employee / DRB note taker. 
 
Mr. Brandes, Chair, determined a quorum and called the meeting of the Design Review Board 
to order at 8:05 a.m. 
 
 
8:00 – 9:30 a.m. William J. Hybl Sports Medicine & Performance Center –  

CU Colorado Springs (the “Hybl Center”) 
Continuation of Site and Landscape Architecture  
Schematic Design Submittal (Action Required) 

 
 Architects/Designers/Project Team: 
  RTA Architects, Colorado Springs, Colorado 
  HOK, Designers, St. Louis, Missouri 
  Thomas + Thomas Planning, Urban Design + Landscape  

  Architecture, Inc., Colorado Springs, Colorado 
  JE Dunn Construction, Denver, Colorado 
 
 Presenters: 
  Jeffrey Davis, Regional Leader of Planning and Landscape 

  Architecture, HOK 
  Eli Hoisington, AIA, LEED AP, Design Principal, HOK 
 
  CU Colorado Springs Campus Representative Present:  
   Carolyn Fox, Executive Director, Planning, Design &  

 Construction, and University Architect, Facilities  
 Management 

 
 Others Present: 
  Jim Houk, MLA, PLA, President, Thomas + Thomas 
  Cory Murner, PLA, HOK 
  Scott Blosser, Architect, RTA Architects 
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 Description: 

A special meeting was held to further review the 
Schematic Design submittal for Site and Landscape 
Architecture for the William J. Hybl Sports Medicine & 
Performance Center project in Colorado Springs.  

 
 
The Board met in a special meeting attended by individuals noted above.  A presentation was 
given that updated the Hybl Sports Medicine Center project.  A motion to approve the 
Schematic Design submittal was made by Don Brandes, seconded by Sarah Brown, and 
unanimously approved. 
 
There being no further business, the public meeting of the Design Review Board was adjourned 
at 10:05 a.m. 
 


